
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

TOWN OF SOUTH WINDSOR, CT 

 

SPECIAL MEETING 

MINUTES 

 

 

On March 14, 2018 the Board of Education held a special meeting at the Timothy Edwards Middle 

School, 100 Arnold Way, South Windsor.   

 

Members present:  Audrey Delnicki, Erica Evans, David Joy, Rick Stahr, Jessica Waterhouse, 

and Craig Zimmerman  

 

Members absent: Beth Esstman, Michael Gonzalez and Michael Paré 

 

Also present: Superintendent Kate Carter 

 

Chairman Zimmerman called the meeting to order at 6:00 PM.   

 

Dr. Carter presented revisions to the 2017-2018 school calendar given the number of snow 

cancellation days that the district had experienced so far this year.  Dr. Carter’s recommendation 

was to make the March 20 professional development day an early dismissal student day. 

Following the discussion, the following motion was made:  

 

MOTION:  Move to approve the revisions to the 2017-2018 school calendar as presented. 

(Joy/Waterhouse)  

 

VOTE:  Approved/Unanimous (6-0)  

 

On a motion made by Mr. Stahr, seconded by Mrs. Waterhouse, the meeting was adjourned at 

6:25 PM.  Motion passed unanimously.   

 

 

 

 

David Joy, Secretary  

South Windsor Board of Education  

 

 


